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FROM THE PRESIDENT:
Dear PASFAA Members:

This issue of the Newsletter marks the end of the summer and the start of another academic
year. Those I have talked with are in agreement that once again it was a busy and frustrating
summer in financial aid. After several summers that “can’t get any worse,” we seem to accept
whatever comes along.

On a much happier note, [ call your attention to two items described in greater detail elsewhere
inthisissue. First, the annual conference of the Association will be held October 11-14 at Seven
Springs Resort. Pat Loughran and the Conference Committee have put together an excellent
program and the facilities of Seven Springs offer a delightful place for us to meet. Mark your

- calendars now and plan to attend what promises to be an exciting conference.

The second item worthy of comment is the slate of candidates for PASFAA offices. Once again
able persons have shown theirwillingness to serve the Association by agreeing to be nominated
for office. It is now important for the membership to participate in the election process by voting.
This election is particularly important as representatives from the sectors to Executive Council
will be chosen.

On another subject, the NASFAA Conference was held in Washington, D.C. late in July. By all
evidence, it appears to have been the largest ever. The first thing one remembers about it is the
temperature, which did not go below 80°. Getting beyond that, Pennsylvania members in atten-
dance called on quite a few of our Congressmen during the “Hill visits” to encourage their sup-

‘port of financial aid. Also, a number of leading figures from Congress and the Department of

Education addressed the conference assembly. Their messages were of support and un-
derstanding. Now we can only wait to see if this theme is carried through in the appropriations to
aid programs and the regulations to implement Re-Authorization.

You have taken time to read this letter in the midst of starting another year. By way of con-
clusions, let me offer the hope that it will prove to be a good year for all of us. Where the
“administrivia” gets too bad, we might take comfort in the fact that perhaps there are persons

“going to school through our efforts who would not be going otherwise. Best wishes for a suc-

cessful school year.

Very truly yours,

o

1987 Slate of Candidates—Page 3
William A. Irwin, President A “can’t miss” conference
PASFAA preview—Pages 4 & 5

19th ANNUAL CONFERENCE-SEVEN SPRINGS MOUNTAIN RESORT, OCTOBER 11-14, 1987
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EXECUTIVE COUNCIL NOTES

Councillastmet ondune 1,1987 at PHEAA in Harrisburg. A few
highlights of the meeting are as follows:

Committee participation for 1987-88. PASFAA Members
interested in serving on a committee for 1987-88 should com-
plete the form that is located elsewhere in this newsletter. Com-
mittees will then be able to begin work at the conference or soon
thereafter. Get involved—you’ll be glad you did!

Absentee Balloting. PASFAA members will be voting on this
issue at the 1987 conference in October. If passed by the mem-
bership, absentee balloting will be available for 1988-89. See
the article elsewhere in this newsletter for details.

PAATP News. Council approved five people for submission to
PAATP to serve on the Planning and Program Development
Committee. These five people were Kate Hetherington, Betty
Davis, Rick Wilson, Mary Miller and Catherine Kratzer.

1988 Conference. Council unanimously approved the
Hershey Hotel as the 1988 conference site. Michael Schreier,
Northampton County Area Community Coliege, is the con-
ference chairperson.

Council’'s next and final meeting will be held at the conference in
October. Please contact any council member with matters of
interest before the conference.

MEMBERSHIP WILL VOTE ON
ABSENTEE BALLOTING ISSUE
submitted by Donald Raley,
Dickinson College

PASFAA Council has considered a procedure which, if ap-
proved by the active members, would allow PASFAA members
who are unable to attend an annual conference to vote for coun-
cil members by absentee ballot. Approved by Council at its June
meeting, the following proposal will be presented during the
business meeting at the 1987 Conference in Seven Springs. If
the By-Laws are revised by vote of the active members, absentee
balloting would begin for the 1988 election of council
members.
ELECTION PROCEDURES

I. Nominations would proceed unchanged as follows:

A. A mailing to all active members in June solicits nomi-
nations.

B. The slate of nominees is presented to the membership in
the August edition of the Newsletter.

II. The balloting procedures would be described in the August

edition of the Newsletter as follows:

A. Regular Balloting: Instructions for regular balloting dur-
ing the annual conference would remain unchanged.

- B. Absentee Balloting: An absentee ballot will be sent to any
bona fide active PASFAA member whose membership
dues for the next fiscal year are paid in full and who is un-
able to attend the annual conference. A written request

- foraballot must be received by the chairman of the Mem-
bership and Elections Committee by September 1. Com-

(See ABSENTEE BALLOTING, Page 7)

- NASFAA CONFERENCE
WEATHERS BLISTERING HEAT

submitted by Sheila Angst,
Albright College

Nearly 1,400 aid officers from throughout the country gathered July
22-25 in Washington D.Cs blistering 95+ degree heat for the 13th
annual NASFAA Conference. More than 50 Pennsylvanians joined in
for general sessions which included congressional and department of
education spokesmen as well as concurrent interest sessions ranging
from all aspects of reauthorization to philosophical discussions of finan-
cial aid.

Bill Burke, legislative network coordinator, organized the Pennsylvania
congressional visits for July 23 which included scheduled meetings
with 20 of the 23 congressional representatives and with Senator
Heinz. Many PASFAA members reported worthwhile discussions on
topics including the effects of reauthorization, need for federal appro-
priations for programs, and the paperwork burdens of recent reg-
ulations. NASFAA President Dallas Martin particularly urged members
to seek appropriation support for the student financial aid program
funding included in the federal budget.

Some of the important, factual information received at the onference

appears below. Several of the items will require attention and en-

couragement by aid officers for support and assistance by members

of Congress.

® House Bill HR. 2649, The Lancaster/Price/Kennedy Higher Ed-
ucation Bill would correct some inadequacies passed in last year's
Tax Reform Act. This bill would restore the deduction for interest
paid on educational loans and would reinstate the fully tax-exempt
status of scholarship funds. The bill's sponsors addressed NASFAA

members during the conference urging supportt for their bill. As of
the time of the conference, 37 house members were reported sup-
porting the bill. As a result of their congressional visits, some
PASFAA members report that their representatives have signed on
to support the bill.

¢ Conference attendees were reminded by the Department of Educa-
tion that students enrolled in teacher certification programs and
students coming early to post-secondary schools while still complet-
ing high school are not eligible for federal aid. These are two pieces
of fall-out from reauthorization which dictated that students must be
enrolled in degree or certificate programs and that students cannot
be simultaneously enrolled in elementary/secondary and post-sec-
ondary schools.

It is understood that these two specifics are “interpretations” of the law
by the Department. It is hard to believe that the intent of Congress
would be to discourage those preparing for teaching careers and some
of the brightest among our population. Certainly the law was aiming at
preventing people from receiving Title IV aid for what could be termed
“frivolous” study outside of degree or certificate programs. While those
enrolled in teacher certificate programs do receive that document at the
end of their program, it is usually awarded by the state and not the ed-
ucational institution.

Atatime when Congress is encouraging people with scholarships to go
into teaching to meet a societal need, it seems inappropriate that they
now be prevented from eligibility for student loans under reauthoriza-
tion. Many of the students who enroll simultaneously to complete their
senior high school year and begin post-secondary study are amongthe
brightest and most motivated.

(See NASFAA, Page 3)
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»xxxxxxxxx NOMINATIONS FOR 1987 ELECTION * * x x x x x x x

A slate of nominees for the October PASFAA election has been prepared by the Membership and Elections Committee. Nomination forms
received by the August 4 deadline were used to prepare the list of candidates. The two people with the most nominations for each open council
position are presented below and will be entered on the ballots to be cast at the annual conference in Seven Springs. The names of additional
candidates may be added to the two identified for each position by the Committee by nomination from the floor of the annual business
meeting.

This year each voting member may vote for a candidate for President Elect and a candidate to represent his or her sector on the
PASFAA Council. :

Although PASFAA Council has recommended the adoption of an absentee balloting procedure (described on page 2 of this Newsletter), such a
procedure is not available as an alternative to the traditional voting method for the October, 1987 election. A change in the By-Laws of the
Association is required to enable absentee voting.

Active members, described as financial aid administrators at educational institutions, are the only PASFAA members eligible to vote. Ballots will
be distributed to active members in their conference packets, and the double envelope systems of balloting will be used.

Afterthe firstsession of the annual business meeting when additional nominations can be made, a ballot box will be located near the registration
area of the hotel to receive completed ballots. The box will be available during the times when members of the Conference Committee are work-
ing at the registration tables. Ballots may be cast until 12:00 noon on Tuesday, October 13 and the Membership and Elections Committee will
announce election results during the second session of the business meeting.

Each candidate has been asked to have a personal resume available for display on a bulletin board near the registration tables. Also, candidates

X

* %

POSITION
President Elect

NAME/TITLE/INSTITUTION
Milosh Mamula
Director of Financial Aid
Allegheny College

Betty Davis
Director of Financial Aid
Comm. College of Allegheny County—South

Michael Schreier
Director of Financial Aid
Northampton County Community College

Public Two-Year
Representative

Margaret Schoen
Director of Financial Aid
Lackewana Junior College

Private Two-Year
Representative

Rose Mary Stelma
Director of Financial Aid
Harcum Junior College

John Pergolin
Director of Financial Aid
Saint Joseph’s University

Private Four-Year
Representative

XXX N RN R RNRXNERNERNXEXXX N RRN R XXX REXRXEX XXX XXXXRXXXY
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NASFAA
(Continued from page 2)

It is unclear if Congress is aware of these two interpretations by the
Department. PASFAA members are encouraged to inform their con-
gressional representatives and key members of educational commit-
tees on these matters.

¢ The INS regulations requiring all new employees to submit doc-
umentation for the I-9 form will prove to be particularly burdensome
to post-secondary institutions which hire student employees. Cur-
rently, part-time student employees are not exempt from these
requirements.

PASFAA members are encouraged to inform their congressional rep-
resentatives of the burdensome nature of these requirements on

will be introduced during the first business meeting to facilitate their becoming known by all PASFAA members.

POSITION NAME/TITLE/INSTITUTION

Michael Price
Assistant Director of Financial Aid
Saint Francis College

State-Related No mail-in nominations (Nominations will be

Representative accepted from the floor at the first business
meeting during the conference to fill this
position.)

SSHE Kenneth Grugel

Representative Director of Financial Aid
Clarion University
Frederick Joseph
Director of Financial Aid
Indiana University

Proprietary Frederick E. Wilson

Representative Vice President for Administrative Services
Gordon Phillips Beauty School

Nursing Joyce M. Frantz

Representative Financial Aid Coordinator

Reading Hospital School of Nursing

********************************************

schools and colleges. Many institutions hire hundreds, and in some
cases, thousands of students, in a few days early in the semesterto begin
work immediately. The INS regulations require that the paperwork be
completed within 3 days of the employee beginning work. It is likely that
in writing the law Congress did not take into account the millions of stu-
dent employees affected.

It is unlikely that illegal aliens, at whom the law is aimed, are attempting
to be employed part-time on college campuses while enrolled as
students. You are urged to encourage your congressional represen-
tatives to waive students working on their campuses from these INS
requirements. Not only is the regulation burdensome to the school
administration; it may also inhibit and delay delivery of student aid to
deserving students and eligible citizens.
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19th ANNUAL
CONFERENCE

=== ey Tl

PRSFRR 87

PASFAA’87 preparations are in full swing with sessions, speakers, and socials intended to offer excitement for the pro-
fession and variety in activities. Each fall Pennsylvania financial aid professionals can be re-committed and refreshed by
the annual conference.,

Reauthorization and the Technical Amendments and the upcoming Congressional Methodology are only a few of the
issues which will be covered in concurrent sessions and federal updates. The second PASFAA Financial Aid Bowl will
give participants and audience alike a chance to hone their technical knowledge and will provide Pennsylvania with a
champion team to enter in future bowls. Professional development will be highlighted in a session on leadership styles in
management presented by Dr. Chuck Kormanski from the Altoona campus of Penn State and by the Monday luncheon
speaker, Mr. Stanley Collender from Touche-Ross, editor of the Federal Budget Review.

New financial aid professionals will be exposed to an overview in financial aid administration through the PAATP Train-
ing offered on Sunday afternoon beginningat 1 p.m. The openingbusiness meeting, the President’s Reception, banquet
and keynote speaker, Lieutenant Governor Mark Singel, and finally dancing to the well-known area band “Shades of
Time” promise to initiate our conferees into an exciting few days.

The Forms Fair will give us an opportunity to share communication styles. Please make the forms fair worthwhile by
sending brochures, letters, forms, etc., to Chris Zuzack at [UP as soon as possible.

Seven Springs Mountain Resort, bright and colorful in the autumn, offers (besides the scenery) many activities for your
pleasure and relaxation. Sport-lovers may swim, play racquetball, volleyball or tennis all free of charge. Bring along a
camera and comfortable clothing and shoes. Indoor sports lovers will be able to find opportunities for card or board
games; and, after the hectic summer, might want a chance to sit on the balcony a bit. PASFAA’s Fun Run and Golf Tour-
nament are scheduled for Sunday, October 11, with hopes for new participants to join the “regulars.” Since this is elec-
tion year for the sector representative to PASFAA Council as well as for President-elect, we look forward to the business
meetings and committee meetings also. If you forget to pack enough, PASFAA shirts will again be available at the regis-
tration table. We suggest you buy early so as not to miss out.

Full details of the Conference have been sent to you in early August. If any member has not received his or her packet of
information by this time, please contact Pat Loughran at (814) 472-7000 or through terminal TM64.

Please join us in October to share our excitement. In fact, you are our excitement!

CONFERENCE COMMITTEE
Chairman Pat Loughran, Saint Francis College
Rich Esposito, Pittsburgh Beauty Academy
Patrick Hayes, PNC Education Loan Center
Kate Hetherington, Community College of Philadelphia
Rachael Lohman, Wilkes College
Mike Schreier, Northampton County Community College
Tom Steiner, Westmoreland County Community College
Chris Zuzack, Indiana University of Pennsylvania
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ENHANCING COMMUNICATIONS

submitted by Christine Zuzack,
Indiana University of Pennsylvania

Financial aid professionals are always looking for better ways to
communicate with students and their families. Sharing your
brochures, hand-outs, and correspondence may assist other
financial aid officers in developing more effective lines of com-
munication. How about sharing your efforts through the
PASFAA FORMS FAIR to be held at the annual conference at
Seven Springs Mountain Resort this October!!!

Infact, any type of printed materials, including verification forms,
debt management information, and policy manuals, would all be
of interest to your colleagues. If you have developed video or
computer programs for student use, this would certainly open a
new area of communication for many financial aid offices.

October 11-14, 1987

Please forward two copies of any printed materials that you
would be willing to share to:

Christine A. Zuzack

Financial Aid Office

308 Pratt Hall, IUP

Indiana, PA 15705

If you have computer or video programs, please contact Chris
Zuzack at 412-357-2218 or TMJ8 for details.

Materials are needed by September 15, 1987. Don't delay!
We’re counting on your support to make this FORMS FAIR
a success!!

HOW HAVE WE CHANGED? REVISITED...

submitted by Rich Esposito,
Pittsburgh Beauty Academy

We all know that changes are inevitable in the Title IV Financial
Aid Programs regulations. In fact, since the last PASFAA News-
letter, there already have been changes to the Federal regu-
lations with the signing of the Higher Education Technical
Amendment Act of 1987.

With all the changes that have occurred over the years, they
must have had an effect on you as a financial aid professional.
Please share with us how you were affected {for our photo con-
test during the conference). Send us a picture of yourself when
you first began working in financial aid. On the back of the pic-
ture print your name, the institution you are currently with, and
the year you began in financial aid. We'll see how many
colleagues you can identify. Pictures will be returned at the end
of the conference.

Send your photo to Rich Esposito, Pittsburgh Beauty Academy,
415 Smithfield Street, Pittsburgh, PA 15222. Please join in the
funand send usyour picture soon. Foran example, seeif youcan
identify rookie #2 pictured below. Answer on page 9.

Multiple choice
C. Rich Esposito
D. None of the above. Your
guess is as good as mine.

A. Secretary Bennetit
B. Patricia Loughran

S OKIE #2 22
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“NEW” SATISFACTORY
PROGRESS GUIDELINES

submitted by Kim Kilyk,
LaRoche College

The Higher Education Amendments of 1986 brought many

ew” changes to the processing of federal financial aid for both
“new” students and currently enrolled students. To name a few
changes, aid offices were challenged with “new” independent
student definitions, the “new” GSL need analysis, and the “new”
GSL.loan limits. There is also the “new” loan consolidation pro-
gram and the “new” loan disclosures. Because many of these
changes went mto effect January 1, 1987—they of cotirse are
no longer “new”; they are being prachced nationwide by all aid
officers. However. . .the “newest” one, which many aid
officers probably decided to worry about later, is the “new” satis-

factory progress definition, which is effective for periods of
enrollment beginningon orafter July 1, 1987 to individuals who
have not been previously awarded Title IV assistance, i.e., “new”
freshmen are affected. This definition states: a student is making
satisfactory academic progress if, at the end of his or her second
academic year, he orshehasa cumulatlve “C” average orbetter.
This “new” definition is in addition to a school’s existing progress
definition for currently enrolled students who have already re-
ceived aid under a Title IV program. This means that schools wﬂl
now have two satisfactory progress definitions—one for “new”

students-or first time aid recipients; and one for old'students.

The complete, new definition can be found on page 6 of the
October 8, 1987 PHEAA update memo and page 1.11-37 of
the NASFAA encyclopedia. Also, aid officers will need to create
a“new” Financial Aid Transcript which will state the datesa stu-
dent received aid at your institution.

“So, you want to apply for financial aid. ..?”

SELECTIVE
SERVICE

l N\

Cartoon by Ed Aponte, Albright College
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PASFAA 87 KEYNOTE SPEAKER:
LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR MARK S. SINGEL

Mark S. Singel served as an aide to U.S. Representatives Helen
S. Meyner (D-NJ) and Peter A. Peyser (D-NY) from 1975
through 1979. Singel was elected to the 35th District seat in the
Pennsylvania Senate in November, 1980—one of the youngest
members ever elected to the state Senate, and was reelected in
1984. He served for six years as a state senator specializing in
legislation relating to economic development, education, and
local government.

In May, 1986, Singel won a hard-fought primary to capture the
Democratic nomination for Lieutenant Governor over two
opponents. On the ticket with Governor Robert P. Casey,
Singel—at age 33—won the 1986 November general election
to become the 27th Lieutenant Governor of the Common-
wealth of Pennsylvania.

In addition to his Constitutionally assigned duties of President of
the Senate and Chairman of the Board of Pardons, Singel
serves—by appointment of the Governor—as Chairman of the
Governor’s Energy Council, Chairman of the Pennsylvania
Emergency Management Agency and Council, Chairman of the
Emergency Response Commission, member of the Economic
Development Parinership Board and Governor’s representative
to the Penn State Board of Trustees.

ABSENTEE BALLOTING
(Continued from Page 2)

pleted absentee ballois must be received by the chairman
prior to one week before the official opening day of the
annual conference to be considered valid.

Those requesting absentee ballots will not be issued
regular ballots at the annual meeting and will be denied
the opportunity to vote for any person nominated for
PASFAA office from the floor of the annual business
meeting. » '

All bona fide absentee ballots for each PASFAA office will
be opened and counted by the Membership and Elec-
tions Committee members prior to the counting of regular
ballots. Absentee ballots carry the same weight and in-
fluence as regular ballots.

BY-LAWS REVISION

Amendments to the By-Laws are achieved by a two-thirds
majority of members voting; provided that certain notifications
are made and that the proposed amendment is mailed to active
members at least thirty days before the vote is called by the
Council. Therefore, it is recommended that the by-laws revision
mechanism be activated to achieve the following change:

By-Laws, Article II, Section 2
The current statement:

Election of officers and Councilpersons shall be held under the

supervision of the Membership and Elections Committee and
shall take place at the Annual Conference of the Association.
Election shall be by plurality of Active members present and vot-
ing No write-in vote will be counted unless the person receiving
the vote has been nominated by the assembly. Voting shall be by
the double envelope method of secret balloting.

The proposed revision:

Election of officers and councilpersons shall be held under the
supervision of the Membership and Elections Committee and
shall be by plurality of active members voting. Balloting shall be
conducted as follows:

a. Regular Balloting—shall take place at the annual con-
ference of the Association. No write-in vote will be count-
ed unless the person receiving the vote has been
nominated by the assembly. Voting shall be by the double
envelope method of secret balloting.

b. Absentee Balloting—is available to bona fide active mem-
bers whose membership dues for the next fiscal year are
paid in full and who are unable to attend the annual con-
ference. An absentee ballot must be requested of the
Chairman of the Membership and Elections Committee
in writing by September 1 and completed and returned to
the Chairman prior to one week before the official open-
ing day of the annual conference. Those requesting
absentee ballots will not be issued regular ballots at the
annual conference and will be denied the opportunity to
vote for any person nominated for office from the floor of
the annual business meeting. Absentee ballots will have
the same weight and influence as regular ballots. No
write-in votes will be counted. Voting shall be by the dou-
ble envelope method of secret balloting.
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PACU PROJECT COMPLETES FIRST YEAR

Project for an Informed Choice sponsored by the Pennsylvania Association of Colleges and Universities has completed its first year of operation.
The project’s purpose is to stimulate college going rates among high school graduates. Despite the declining 18-22 year old population, the Proj-
ectis making progress inincreasing participation rates. The following excerpts are from a report describing what PACU has accomplished thus far
in achieving the objectives of the Project and a description of remaining objectives to be accomplished.

1."OBJECTIVE: TO IDENTIFY THE PARTICIPATION SPINOFF PROGRAMS INITIATED ACROSS THE STATE AS A RESULT OF THE
1987-PACU STUDY. {Only selected, significant undertakings are referenced in this report.)

® "FourNétfhfa‘ ptbh‘ beu’nty ihstit’utions ‘plbdiflcetl‘a'SO minute color video tape and accompanying brochures to be used with school students
and parents as a means of rfaising‘ﬂie ‘awareness leﬁvgls of students-and parents about participation in postsecondary education.

Pf‘_}ﬂaﬂé ‘ blie chools”hasbeen established to include tutoring, having college presidents visit schools, and
ide esotirces of the community.

lege Haéas’signéd‘an admiissions representative to high schools within the region to increase awareness of
die. , ,

‘vers)vity of Pittsburgh at Bradford hosted a Career Day for eighth grade students and their parents.

11tar1P‘ittsbumghPubhc Broadcasﬁﬁg,ﬁflhc., in parhlefship with the Pittsburgh Council on Higher Education and the Pittsburgh Urban
‘produging a 5pecial[telébisinn‘fprq:gt:*éim titled “Minqﬁﬁes in Higher Education.”

o Pentisylvania Association of Coliege Admissions Counselors (PACAC) has produced two public service announcements and is working on a
third for use on television and radio across the state.

e PHEAA has developed the PHEAA Aid Information System (PAIS) to allow students and parents to estimate their eligibility for aid programs.

In an effort fo learn motre about major undertakings as well as “grass roots” activities, PACU recently placed articles in newsletters of seven school
and college education associations, asking people in basic and higher education what they have been doing to stimulate interest in, and give
greater attention to, career exploration and educational planning among parents and students and to raise their awareness levels of the oppor-
tunities available for participating in postsecondary education: We want them to send their ideas to us.

Our long range goal is to take all the ideas which we receive; publish the best of them in a soft cover sampler, and distribute them to schools,
colleges, and communities. This sampler will serve as an idea reference guide that may be helpful to persons and organizations interested in bring-
ing about changes in the educational processes of students.

2. OBJECTIVE: TOSERVEALL PARTICIPATION ACTIVITIES, OPERATIONALLY AND PROGRAMMATICALLY, FROM THE CENTRAL
CFFICE IN HARRISBURG.

¢ In the PDE campaign encouraging “Parents, Be a Part of It,” a workshop was held at Shippensburg University last fall for school administrators,
counselors, and home school visitors to assist them in implementing the “Parents, Be a Part of It” program.

o PACU and PDE have held several meetings to discuss a program intended to communicate to parents of eighth and ninth grade students with
information about the value of a college education and the opportunities available in Pennsylvania colleges and universities.

* PHEAA and PACU cooperated to send personal copies of “Choices, A Guide to Pennsylvania Colleges and Universities” to 516 black clergy
throughout the Commonwealth with the intent that the guide would prove helpful to minority group students, and those who guide and counsel
them, in making the decision to attend a college or university in Pennsylvania.

e PACU, PHEAA, and PACAC have discussed the possibility of coordinating sponsorship of postsecondary education and financial aid informa-
tion booths at selected shows, fairs, anid special events programs.

e PACU has applied for and received permission to give workshop presentations at the Pennsylvania School Counselors Association (PSCA) and
PACAC conferences this spring and summer.

 The Department of Education continues to advocate the concept of Partnerships in Education. These partnerships are voluntary, formal
arrangements between schools and public and private sector groups, which are designed to combine the energies and resources of the partners to
enrich various aspects of the educational process.

* PACU has held meetings with representatives of PACAC to encourage them to pursue their plans for producing public service announcements
promoting higher edueation in the state.

(The report will be continued in the next newsletter. If you would like further information on the PACU Report or have an idea for the Project foran
informed ' choice, please contact William Harrell, Project Director, PACU, 800 N. Third Street, Harrisburg, PA 17102 or call
(717) 232-4445)
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submitted by Vali Heist, Alvernia College

ATTENTION GOLFERS!

THE SECOND ANNUAL PASFAA GOLF QUTING
will be held on
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 11, 1987
at the
SEVEN SPRINGS MOUNTAIN RESORT
GOLF COURSE
{(*% mi. from Resort—(814) 352-7777)

ANSWER TO ROOKIE #2:

d. Patrick Hayes,

Assistant Vice President

PNC Education Loan Center
1971

Thanks, Pat!

SIDE NOTE:

Bernadette McGonigle of Montgomery County Community
College was recently involved in an automobile accident and
was severely injured. She is presently recuperating at Magee
Rehabilitation Center, Room 545, 6 Franklin Plaza, Phila., Pa.
19102. We are sure she would like to hear from her friends in
financial aid.

We have 14 “conditionally reserved” tee times, from 11:28 am,
at 8 minute intervals, through to 1:12 p.m. In order to maintain
the “reserved” tee times, we are required to confirm the spots by
Friday, October 2. We therefore ask that you notify us of your
intent to play ASAP—but no later than Thursday, October 1.

Please respond now, by mailing the coupon below:

To: Anthony D. Mazza or phone: (717) 245-0062
PHEAA-Regional Director
DICKINSON COLLEGE
595 WEST LOUTHER ST.
CARLISLE, PA 17013

or Terminal TMH5

Tony, please reserve tee time for
NAME:
INSTITUTION:
PHONE NUMBER:
PREFERRED GROUPING (IF ANY):

PREFERRED TEE TIME:

C'mon out and have some fun!

INTERESTED IN ASSISTING A PASFAA COMMITTEE?

The work of the Association presents many formal and informal opportunities for membersto serve. If you are interested in assistinga PASFAA com-
mittee or provide a special skill during 1987-1988, please complete the form below and mail it to William Irwin, Lock Haven University, Lock
Haven, PA 17745. As committee chairmen review their needs for this year, they may be in touch with those who express interest.

PASFAA standing committees and chairmen include:

Membership and Elections—William Irwin, Past President

Professional and Public Information (Newsletter)—Vali Heist, Secretary

Government Relations—Mary Andrews Miller, Vice President
Conference Committee—Michael Schreier

Name and Title

Institution and Address

Telephone Number

Committee Preference(s) 1.

Special Skills

In order of interest: 2.

to offer
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NEWSLETTER PUBLICATION NEWSLETTER STAFF
SCHEDULE

Editor Vali G. Heist, Alvernia College
Editions of the PASFAA newsletter are scheduled for Editorial Board Sheila Angst, Albnght Colleg’e .
November, January, March, May, and August.. Articles, John A Pergolin, St. Joseph’s Unlv._
editorials, position openings (printed free-of-charge), and other Staft Georgia Prell, East Stroudsburg Univ.
contributions must be submitted by the first week of the month
of publication. All materials and any questions about the

Newsletter should be sent to Vali Heist, Alvernia College,
Reading, PA 19607,

' CONFERENCE
MOVING OR DATES TO REMEMBER

CHANGING POSITION?

PASFAA membership belongs to the individual and not your PASFAA October 11-14, 1987
institution, Please be sure to provide PASFAA with changes of Seven Springs Mountain Resort, PA
address or changes in title. Membership directories are printed

for PASFAA by Bob Prince of Financial Collection Agencies. EASFAA May 1-4, 1988

You should review your entry and submit any necessary Parkview Hilton Hotel, Hartford, CN
changes to Georgia Prell, Financial Aid Office, East Stroudsburg

University, East Stroudsburg, PA 18301 where the membership NASFAA July 17-20, 1988

list is maintained. Denver, CO

PASFAA

PENNSYLVANIA
ASSOCIATION OF STUDENT
FINANCIAL AID
ADMINISTRATORS

Alvernia College

el a0y ~ We’ll be looking for...

a% PASFA 87
at T e




